
 Greetings, 

 We’ve completed our first full week of school and we are already two weeks into the school 
 year. Hard to imagine that in three weeks, we will hit the mid quarter mark for the secondary 
 schools! The speed at which time moves never ceases to amaze me. It also feels like we’ve 
 been back at it for weeks now, even though it’s only been two weeks. Does that mean time is 
 moving at a really slow pace? I guess like Einstein said, it is all relative. 

 On another note, this past week was in fact full - full of learning and activities across all our 
 buildings. I really had a great time visiting the high school yesterday afternoon and just 
 marveling at all of the activity and positive vibes. It helps that the campus is really starting to 

 take form with the new turf field and the addition 
 of the wind screens on our athletic fields, 
 especially the banner welcoming visitors to 
 Clipper Country. Despite a couple of tough losses 
 yesterday, seeing so many people in Clipper gear 
 and feeling Clipper PRIDE was pretty awesome. 
 Staff, community members, and our students 
 were all representing our district and it simply felt 
 good. The weather certainly helped. It was a 

 great afternoon so take it all in and really appreciate that school is in fact back in session. More 
 than that, it was great to see so many of our community members out to support our student 
 athletes. I am looking forward to many more afternoons full of action and am optimistic of so 
 many great things to come. 

 Today also marks the start of Hispanic Heritage Month. As I mentioned last year at this time, 
 Hispanic Heritage Month is a national celebration that honors the history, culture and influence 
 of past generations who came from Spain, Mexico, the Caribbean and Central and South 
 America. A lot of our American culture is directly influenced by Latino culture, especially when it 
 comes to music and food -  even the names of states and cities across the country have their 
 origins in the Spanish language - California, Nevada, and Florida are just a couple of examples. 
 Unlike other celebrations, the celebration or observance spans two months, beginning 
 September 15th and ending on October 15th, which corresponds to the dates when several 
 countries gained independence, including Costa Rica, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, 
 Nicaragua, Mexico, and Chile. As someone who at times in my life felt like I did not belong or 
 was ashamed of my heritage because of our depictions on media, rhetoric surrounding 
 immigrants, or the fact my mom didn’t speak English, I can appreciate the need to counter that 
 with some time to recognize and celebrate the many contributions, diverse cultures, and 
 extensive histories of the American Latino community. We’ve come a long way when you think 
 that actors like Martin Sheen changed his name from Ramón Antonio Gerardo Estévez because 
 of the impact the name would have had on his career. Crazy when you think about how many 
 contemporary Latino actors and performers proudly wear their heritage on their sleeves. 




